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Winter Events... 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions of 25F!  I must say that for those who could not attend due to bad weather, you 
missed out on one of the best Mid-Winter Conferences that I have ever attended. Friday evening meal 
was very good and Craig Tornquist, from Misihawaka, was a very entertaining comedian involving the 
Lions there throughout his performance making us use the gray matter between our ears. On Saturday, 
the seminars were from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm each about 50 minutes long.  There were new subjects and 
presenters at the seminars.  Again, the lunch was very good. If you went away hungry from either meal it 
was not from lack of servings available. Jessica Michna spoke a small portion of Helen Keller’s speech as 
the Lions heard it in 1925 then expounded on Helen’s life history. Attendance was around 180 Lions. The 
Leos who had planned to attend, were not able to be there due to the poor weather. Make plans now to 
attend next year’s MWC and enjoy visiting with your fellow Lions from throughout the State. 
 

Well, the snow we had that weekend was a great benefit to the Special Olympics Winter Games. The 
games were a great success. I want to say thanks to Lion Toni, Lion Bill McDonald, and PDG Steve 
Holtzleiter who were integral in bringing this all together. On Tuesday, PCC Sue Topf, PCC Steve Wine-
gardner, Lion Toni McDonald, PDG Steve Holtzleiter and his daughter Lion Adrianna Holtzleiter, Lion 
Cindy Russell, Rev. Lion Joe Foster, Lion Andy and Lion Janice Schwier, and Lion Judy Jordan. Many 
thanks to all who helped with this event. 
 

Remember that each District of MD 25 have made a commitment to raise $1500.00 per District to sup-
port the SO Winter Games. A $30 minimum donation from each Club in 25F raises the money from our 
District to support this great event. Some Districts have had Clubs that have had fund raisers for their 
Winter Games support or a District wide event. If your Club is willing to donate more, thank you. 
 

I want to thank the Decatur Central and Clermont Lions for their participation in Washington Township 
 

NOTE: Please send Newsletter content and requests to Jack Salsbery at dosalsbery@att.net. 

< Continued on Page 2…>  
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 Lions/ISBVI Leos in their Million Meals project on January 
13th. The project packed enough meals for approximately 5,400 
persons. I found out that on one of the cooking shows featured 
the Million Meals meal bags and the cooks were challenged to 
create their own meal from the base ingredients in the Million 
Meal meal bag. This is a great project that 3 or 4 Clubs could go 
together and help feed the hungry.    
 

I want to thank the Clubs who have responded to my request to 
schedule my Official Visit with them. At the writing of this arti-
cle, I have 11 Clubs to schedule. Please contact me or Lion Patri-
cia Bigham and get your date on the calendar.  
 

Thank you to the Clubs who reported their MMR’s and Activi-
ties. Last month the District had 84% reporting MMR’s and 
66% reporting Activities. This is a very nice increase. We are 
getting there for my 100% goal. Remember Clubs, if you are 
reporting your MMR’s, do your Activities at that time as well. 
Your monthly meetings count as activities.  Please let me or one 
of the Cabinet members or Lion Denise Salsbery if you are hav-
ing problems.  Remember that LCI WILL NOT ACCEPT 
SNAIL MAIL REPORTING. If a Club does not want to take 
the time to go to LCI on line and make the report, send me a 
snail mail letter, an email, a cell phone message and I will make 
sure your information gets reported. Without reporting, we lose 
out on expanding our opportunity to reach out even further 
than our local communities. 
 

So now ask “Why” should our Club do our reporting? For those 
who report, I thank you very much, but to those who don’t, 
your VDG’s and myself will be asking for some basic infor-
mation when the Club is contacted. All Clubs will receive re-
minders to do the MMR’s and Activities as a courtesy. So please, 
help me and your District. Why? It is the Lion thing to do, 100% 
reporting on both the MMR’s and Activities. 
 

Winter Cabinet Meeting is being held at Edinburgh High School 
on February 9. We will have guest presenters Debbie Corpus 
and Shirley Mullin who will present a program called Young 
Hoosier Book Award which is an excellent opportunity for 
Clubs to support their school libraries. Please contact Lion Ron 
Hazelgrove at 812-526-2571 to make your reservations. Cost per 
person is $15.00. Reservation form is in the Newsletter. 
 

District Convention will be March 30 held at St. Maurice Catho-
lic Church at Napoleon, IN. Please plan to attend and enjoy the 
visiting with ID Tom Gordon. Registration form is in this news-
letter. This location is as near center in the District as I could 
find and I am asking all Clubs to send at least one member to 
represent your Club in our District. 
 

State Convention will be held April 26-28 at Fort Wayne. Regis-
tration form is in the newsletter and the Hoosier Lion. Come 
and enjoy visiting with other Lions and listening to our Interna-
tional President Gudrun Yngvadottier. 
 

Well, in the last newsletter, I asked a very tough quiz question. In 
truth, I figured there would be maybe 2 to 3 persons who would 
know especially if they had attended Banner Night because the 

< ...continued from Page 1. > answer for the brand of garden tractor was in the crossword 
puzzle that night. I received no correct answers but at least Lion 
Shirley Bocock from Milan Club will receive a prize for making 
a gallant effort and did get the color correct. Just for general 
information, the garden tractor that I have the most of is Grave-
ly Tractors. The answer to the second part of the question was 5 
complete tractors and 1 donor tractor. Lion Shirley said that 
they were “red” and she is mostly correct. Most Gravely Trac-
tors were red and later were red and white combination with 
most attachments being red or white. They did make some 
commercial models later that were yellow and white. The new 
Gravely equipment today is red of the ones that I have seen.   
 

I have a short trick puzzle and it’s something that’s common for 
most people:  When is it that 90 and 130 are equal? As always (if 
I receive answers) all of the correct ones will be put together and 
one correct answer will be drawn and will receive a prize. 
 

Now for all of you lovers out there, which I am sure we all are, 
don’t forget the candy and flowers guys and have a Happy Val-
entine’s Day and cherish the ones you love!!!!! Many times they 
are no longer with us sooner than we expect. 
 

Bite’em!!!!!!! 
 

DG Ron Bigham      Cell number 317-695-0683 
Email: ronbigham25f@gmail.com 

You Are Encouraged 
1st VDG Don Mullen 
 

In previous articles, we have attempted to provide infor-
mation that encouraged clubs to think and act upon the 
issue of membership recruitment that would allow clubs to 
get younger and cement their future and the good works 
they do.  If only one club has bought into this concept, that 
is a win for Lions. 
 
This article is not about any of that.  Wait, is that a collec-
tive “about time” we hear?  Maybe not, maybe so.  This 
article, instead, is one of encouragement.  Simply stated, 
clubs are encouraged to attend the Winter Cabinet meeting 
on February 9 at Edinburgh, the District Convention on 
March 30 in Napoleon and the State Convention on April 
26-28 in Ft. Wayne.  If you haven’t been to these recently, 
please consider doing so.  We all have busy lives; we all 
have opinions concerning these meetings; and we all can 
find reasons for not attending.  However, these are tremen-
dous opportunities to connect with Lionism and Lions that 
can be instructive and fun; not to mention some pretty 
good food.  Simply put, if you haven’t been in a while, give 
it the benefit of the doubt; attend, bring other members, 
particularly new ones.  Share the good times and most of all 
share the experience with your fellow Lions. 
 
Don Mullen 
1st Vice District Governor 
District 25 F  
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Million Meals Movement 
2nd VDG Ken Faulkner 
 

Hello Fellow Lions.. February is here with Valentines Day, 
Cold weather, the NFL’s Super Bowl, & NHL Hockey.. 
What else can make this month better, how about a love for 
service, it’s what we do… 
 

Last Month I was invited to be part of The Million Meal 
Movement with the Washington Township Lions Club & 
Indiana School for the Blind & Visually Impaired Leo Club, 
Some Decatur Central Lions, and faculty from the School, 
Even school Superintendent Mr. Durst and his Father par-
ticipated. While making meals I observed several acts of 
Service from Lions engaging with Leo’s to the Faculty en-
gaging with their Students, as well as Lions working along 
side of everyone.. What a wonderful night of Service it was.. 
Thank You Washington Township Lions for the invitation, 
it is an activity I will never forget.  Lions, If I didn’t tell you 
about here, how were you to know? 
 

I had my own President report it as a service activity... Did 
you know that you Club President, Club Secretary, or Club 
Administrator can report it??  Can you tell me what your 
Club doing in these Cold winter months? 
 

Report It.. Please!  I look forward to reading about your 
activities!!  
 

As always, We Serve, better together.. 
 

Lion Ken Faulkner,  Second Vice District Governor, Dis-
trict 25F, Indiana Lions, Clermont Lions Club, 317-847-
7884 

Leadership Training Options 
 

One characteristic of our Lions clubs that helps them to 
remain a viable presence in their communities is for their 
members to work to make themselves stronger leaders and 
officers. There are several opportunities within our organi-
zation to do that thru training and networking. This is of-
fered from the district, state and International thru various 
seminars, conferences and training sessions. 
 

Members can pick and choose what works best for them or 
what interests them the most. LCI offers the Emerging Li-
ons Leadership (ELLI) and Advanced Lions Leadership 
Institutes (ALLI) and USA/Canada Forum thru the Forum 
committee; district F had five officers training sessions 
around the district this year; the state sponsors the Mid-
Winter conference and stages training for Vice-District 
Governors as they proceed thru the offices. 
 

To find the specific dates of any of these sessions they can 
be found on the state's web page calendar, LCI's page or 
contact the district Global Leadership team (GLT). 
 

The next training opportunity will be the state sponsored 
Indiana Lions Leadership Institute. This is geared towards 
Lions who want to be club officers or ones who want to 
strengthen their skills for other positions. There is no cost 
for the training or hotel room - the only expense to the Li-
on is cost to get to Plainfield, where the Institute will take 
place this year, and back home. The dates are April 6th and 
7th. Please contact Governor Ron Bigham if you are inter-
ested. There are limited seats per district! 
 

PCC Reed Fish 
District GLT Chair 

25F Directory Changes 
 

Page 24, under nominations /elections: 
 Lion Owen Menchhofer ‘s email should read: 
 Owen.menchhofer@infb.com 

Is your Club event on the District Calendar? 
Check here: 

http://www.indianalions25f.org/
calendar.html 
Email to: dosalsbery@att.net com 

mailto:Owen.menchhofer@infb.com
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This is a picture of all of the Leo’s, ISBVI students and staff who 
helped on the Million Meals Project. 

Lion Eddie Davis in front weighing bags and Lion Jack Butler on 
right preparing to seal a bag. 

Don Durst, father, Jim Durst, ISBVI Superintendent, and Lion Patricia 
Bigham measuring ingredients for the meal bag. 

Evelyn Henninger (age 5), in her Daisies uniform, helps assemble 
meals. 
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Club Activities 
 

February 23, 9am - 12pm 
(4th Saturday monthly) 
Chapel Hill Lions Club Furniture Sale 
Please note the change from the 3rd Saturday to the 4th Sat-
urday of each month. 
240 North High School Road, Indianapolis 
Bill Srader 317-529-3157 
 

March 9, 5:30pm 
Combined Clermont/Pike Charity Dinner/Auction..   

Clermont Lions Club Community Building, 3201 Tansel 
Rd, Clermont IN 

Dinner at 6:00, Auction & Frivolity Starts at 7:00. 
$20 fee includes a meal prepared by Lion Joe Shead. 

THIS IS AN OVER 21 Event, No One under 21 ad-
mitted. Beer & Wine Cash Bar available. 

Contact any Clermont/Pike Lions member for a ticket; 
cash or credit card accepted night of.  

Ken Faulkner,  Second Vice District Governor, District 
25F, Indiana Lions, Clermont Lions Club, 317-847-7884 
 

March 22, 5pm to 8pm 
Clermont Lions Club Spring Fish Fry at the Clermont Lions 
Club Community Building, 3201 Tansel Rd, Clermont IN  
Bluegrass Music starts at 6pm. 
Our excellent Fish Sandwiches along with our amazing side 
dishes and always popular homemade desserts will be for sale 
once again!! Come early as the best pies get eaten quickly..   
Pulled Pork & Hot dogs will be available also for those that 
don’t like fish.  

Milan Veterans 
 

Members of the Milan Lions Club who are veterans were 
introduced and recognized at our December meeting for their 
many years of service to our country. Each veteran was pre-
sented an ornament representing their branch of service by 
tail twister Lion Carol Volz.  In attendance were Lions Andy 
Schwier, Larry Schaufert, Pastor Jack Bible, Gene Pitts, Dan-
ny Baker, PDG Melissa Baker, Tom Reale and Ron Brandes. 

2019 Indiana Lions State Convention 
 

The Grand Wayne Convention Center and Fort Wayne 
Hilton along with the 2019 Convention Committee are 
eagerly awaiting the Indiana Lions arrival in Fort Wayne 
April 26 – 28.  If you are a golfer, join PDG Don Cooper 
and PCC Bob Morton for a round of golf Friday morn-
ing.  Come early to relax and enjoy what beautiful down-
town Fort Wayne has to offer. Registration, exhibits and 
certification will open at 12:00. 
 

The Convention officially opens Friday with the 1st Busi-
ness Session beginning at 5:00 pm in the Grand Wayne 
Center.  Dinner will follow at 6:30 pm across the street at 
Parkview Field. After dinner, enjoy the music of the West 
Central Quartet or return to the Hilton for a Euchre 
tournament.  A complete Convention schedule will be 
published in the February Hoosier Lion along with spe-
cial events, seminar descriptions, and registration details. 
 

Register now to be among the first 400 and receive your 
2019 Convention Pin free.  All registrations received by 
March 1st have the opportunity to win their Friday night 
Hilton stay.  I’m registered, ARE YOU?  

Special Olympics Winter Games 
Left to right: PCC Steve Winegardner, DG Ron Bigham, Lion Toni 
McDonald, Lion Judy Jordan, PCC Sue Topf, Lion Janice Schwier, 
PDG Steve Holtzleiter, Lion Adrianna Holtzleiter, and Lion Cindy 
Russell. 
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Indiana Lions Club District 25 F Convention 

   Host: Ripley County Lions Clubs 

 Saturday March 30, 2019      

St. Maurice Catholic Church Activity Center 
Two blocks east of US-421 and St. Rt. 48  

 

8874 N. Harrison St.  (State Route 48) Napoleon, In 

Doors open at 8:00 am, Meeting starts at 9:30 am 

Coffee, juice, water and pastries 

Early Bird Special  - Lunch $ 20.00 with advance reservations by 03-01-2019 

Soup, salad, sandwich, dessert, drinks  

Checks Payable to: Osgood Lions Club 

Reservations and payment sent to:  

Lion Keri Johnson   

926 Tanglewood Road, Osgood, In 47037 

812-689-3322  /  Keriduke@frontier.com 

 

                   Name of Members attending   ______________________ 

                                                                  ______________________ 

                    Home Club Name ________________________________ 

 

                    Amount Included: ____ x  $ 20.00 by March 1th. 

                                                     ____ x  $ 25.00 by March 16th 

          ____ x  $ 30.00 at the door  
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2019 INDIANA LIONS STATE CONVENTION 
Hosted by District 25B 

April 26 – 28, 2019 

120 W. Jefferson Blvd., Fort Wayne, Indiana 

Special Guests 

International President Gudrun & PID Jon 
  

Host Hotel – Hilton (attached to the Convention Center)  
1020 S. Calhoun St., Fort Wayne, Indiana 

Room Rate: $115.00 plus tax  
Call 260-420-1100 or 1-800-445-8667 for reservations  

mention Lions of Indiana - Group Code LOI 

Registration Form (one per person)  

Registration Deadline: April 10, 2019 
  

Please print name as desired on Badge 

  

Name and Title   _____________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Address _________________________________________________  Phone  ____________________________ 

  
City/State/Zip   ______________________________________________________________________________ 
  
District _______  Club ___________________________  Email _______________________________________ 

  

     Friday Evening Dinner              $20.00 = $_________ 
  

     Saturday Lunch                                  `  $20.00 = $_________ 
  

     Saturday All State Banquet $35.00 =  $_________           
        ___Filet   ___Salmon   ___ Chicken 
  

     Sunday Brunch $20.00 =  $_________ 
  

     2019 Convention Pin (free to 1st 400)      

 Additional pin  $  4.00 =  $_________ 
  

     2019 Convention Shirt (polo)  
       ___ S  ___ M ___ L ___ XL ___2X         $35.00 =  $_________ 
  Total Enclosed $_________ 
  

 

SPECIAL MENU:   Diabetic (   )       Gluten Free (   ) 

SEMINARS :                                                                                                          SESSION 1 SESSION 2 

1. Fort Wayne Botanical Gardens     (    ) (    ) 

2. Allen County Library Genealogy Department  (    ) (    ) 

3A GAT Leadership – PID Gene Spiess  (offered 1
st
 session only) (    ) (    ) 

3B VisionFirst  (    ) (    ) 

4. Diabetes Education, Screenings and Lions  (    ) (    ) 

  

Send registration and check payable to: 
2019 IN Lions State Convention 

Lion Kevin McDermit  

      2227 O'Day Rd. 

      Ft. Wayne, IN 46818  

 

Click here to pay 

with 

PayPal 
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Vendor Application 
 

Lions Exhibitor - $50 Non-Lions Exhibitor - $75 Additional Booth - $50 
 

Each Booth includes 

10x10 space 

1 skirted table 

2 chairs 
 

Please return this form and payment by April 10 to: 

 

PDG Don Cooper 

1922 Kelley’s Landing 

Fort Wayne, IN 46825 

dkcoooper81@msn.com 

 

Make checks payable to: 2019 Indiana Lions State Convention 
 
 
Name ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Organization/Club _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Email _________________________________________ Phone _________________________ 
 
_______Lions Exhibitor $50   _______Non-Lions Exhibitor $75  _______Additional $50 
 
         

Total Enclosed ________________ 

2019 Indiana Lions 
State Convention Update 

 
 The focus of Indiana Lions over the last several years has been vision screening. In the last 10 years, 
over 1,000,000 children have been served through Operation KidSight and Project School Sight.  It could be 
argued that at least 100,000 people see better than they would have if they had not been referred for additional 
follow up.  Hundreds, if not thousands, of Lion volunteers from all over the state have been invaluable in 
providing this service through the sacrifice of their time. 
 

As part of the 2019 State Convention, the Lions of Indiana will honor these countless volunteers by 
hosting a party on Friday evening, April 26.  We will celebrate all past and present screeners.  If you are or 
have been a volunteer, make sure to make your reservation for the Convention and participate in the celebra-
tion Friday night.  All Lions and guests are invited to the party. 
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Join the Lions in Milan! 
 

The 102nd annual Lions Clubs International 
Convention will be in Milan, Italy, July 5 – 9, 
2019. The Indiana delegation will be march-
ing in the Parade of Nations on Saturday 
July 6th and the parade route  winds among 
beautiful historical buildings ending up in 
the square where the unique masterpiece of 
the Milan Cathedral stands. The Milan Ca-
thedral or Duomo di Milano in Italian, is the 
cathedral church of Milan, Italy. Dedicated 
to Saint Mary Nascent, it is the seat of the 
Archbishop of Milan. The Gothic cathedral 
took nearly six centuries to complete. 
 

Italian Culture - a brief overview of Italian customs and traditions. 
Italy is home to more than 62 million individuals as of 2017 and is ranked 23rd in population size when compared with other 
countries throughout the world. Italian culture is steeped in the arts, family, architecture, music and food. Home of the Ro-
man Empire and a major center of the Renaissance, culture on the Italian peninsula has flourished for centuries.  
Family is an extremely important value within the Italian culture," Talia Wagner, a Los Angeles-based marriage and family 
therapist. Their family solidarity is focused on extended family rather than the West's idea of "the nuclear family" of just a 
mom, dad and kids, Wagner explained. Italians have frequent family gatherings and enjoy spending time with those in their 
family. "Children are reared to remain close to the family upon adulthood and incorporate their future family into the larger 
network," said Wagner. 
 

The Euro is the currency there and currently is worth more than the US dollar ( $1.14 Euro versus $1 US). You may want to 
check with your bank to see if it provides a better exchange rate than what is offered in Italy. While credit cards are accepted 
at all of the larger stores and restaurant, the smaller and individually owned businesses may only deal in cash. Also the culture 
in Europe is that tips are not to be added onto the bill.  
 

Art and architecture in Italy 
Italy has given rise to a number of architectural styles, including classical Roman, Renaissance, Baroque and Neoclassical. 
Italy is home to some of the most famous structures in the world, including the Colosseum and the Leaning Tower of Pisa. 
The concept of a basilica — which was originally used to describe an open public court building and evolved to mean a Cath-
olic pilgrimage site — was born in Italy. The word, according to the Oxford Dictionary, is derived from Latin and meant 
"royal palace." The word is also from the Greek basilikē, which is the feminine of basilikos which means "royal" or basileus,  
which means "king." 
 

Italy also is home to many castles with the following in Milan. The Castello Borromeo d’Adda stands on the river banks of 
the Muzza at Cassano d’Adda, and dates from the 9th Century; restoration works here have even uncovered frescoes from 
the school of Giotto. In Legnano, the Castello di San Giorgio was built atop a pre-existing Augustinian convent in the 13th 
Century. In Cusago, the Visconti Castle is regarded as a major example of castle architecture in the region. And finally, in the 
zone south of Milan reside San Colombano al Lambro and the Castello Belgioioso, in addition to Casalpusterlengo, with its 
crenellated Tower of Pusterla.  
 

Florence, Venice and Rome are home to many museums, but art can be viewed in churches and public buildings. Most nota-
ble is the ceiling of the Sistine Chapel of the Vatican, painted by Michelangelo sometime between 1508 and 1512. 
Opera has its roots in Italy and many famous operas — including "Aida" and "La Traviata," both by Giuseppe Verdi, and 
"Pagliacci" by Ruggero Leoncavallo — were written in Italian and are still performed in the native language. More recently, 
Italian tenor Luciano Pavarotti made opera more accessible to the masses as a soloist and as part of the Three Tenors. Italy is 
home to a number of world-renowned fashion houses, including Armani, Gucci, Benetton, Versace and Prada. 
 

Italian cuisine 
Italian cuisine has influenced food culture around the world and is viewed as a form of art by many. Wine, cheese and pasta 
are important part of Italian meals. Pasta comes in a wide range of shapes, widths and lengths, including penne, spaghetti, 
linguine, fusilli and lasagna.  
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No one area of Italy eats the same things as the next. Each region has its own spin on "Italian food," according to CNN. For 
example, most of the foods that Americans view as Italian, such as spaghetti and pizza, come from central Italy. In the North 
of Italy, fish, potatoes, rice, sausages, pork and different types of cheeses are the most common ingredients. Pasta dishes with 
tomatoes are popular, as are many kinds of stuffed pasta, polenta and risotto. In the South, tomatoes dominate dishes, and 
they are either served fresh or cooked into sauce. Southern cuisine also includes capers, peppers, olives and olive oil, garlic, 
artichokes, eggplant and ricotta cheese. 
 
Wine is also a big part of Italian culture, and the country is home to some of the world's most famous vineyards. The oldest 
traces of Italian wine were recently discovered in a cave near Sicily's southwest coast.  
 
Questions about the Indiana delegation should be addressed to any of the committee members. If any of our members are 
interested in possible joining other Indiana Lions to form a group for airline tickets or group tours please let me know.  
 

PCC Reed Fish – Indiana International Convention Committee 
PDG Patty Cooke;    CC Keith Thomas;    PCC Sue Topf;    Lion Bob Yunker. 
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Elections! Attention!! All Lions running for District Office or 
Region Chair for Camp Woodsmoke 

Deadline: March 1, 2019 

Must submit: 
 

• A letter of intent from the person running for the position. 
• A letter from the Club signed and dated by club secretary 

or president that the Lion is in good standing with the club. 
  
Letters may be emailed to owen.menchhofer@infb.com 
Or mailed to: 

Owen Menchhofer  
1970 N.  Co. Rd. 300 W. 
Holton, IN  47023 

2019 Indiana Lions State Convention 

Grand Wayne Convention Center 

 
Saved the Date – April 26 – 28, 2018 
 

Hotel Resevation Made 
 

Send in Registration – coming soon 

mailto:owen.menchhofer@infb.com


 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter, February 2019  Page 13 of 13 

 

DG Ron Bigham 
1840 Randall Court 
Indianapolis, IN   46240 

“Where There’s a Need, There’s a Lion.” 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter 
February 2019— A publication of the Lions District 25-F Inc. — www.lions25f.org  


